NATO UNCLASSIFIED AND PUBLIC DISCLOSED

MATO UNCLASSIFIED FCM/67/89

31st Hay, 1967.

To: Er. Stephen T. Johnson, Secretary, United States Delegation

c.c. Executive Secretary

Juna

Mr. Mockeday, Acting ASS for Economics and Finance Dr. Bühling, Director of Defence Finance and Flanning

Mr. Thiebault, Secretary of Sub-Group 3

From: Deputy Executive Secretary

Meeting of Sub-Group 3 of the Special Group on the Future Tasks of the Alliance (AC/261)

In answer to your letter dated 24th May, 1967, concerning the next meeting of Sub-Group 3, I suggest that the International Staff be represented by Mr. A.P. Mockaday, Dr. W. Bühling and Mr. L. Thiebault at the meeting to be held in Washington in early October.

- 2. Would you permit me to state a preference for the second week in October since two of the International Staff members mentioned above are expected to attend a symposium organised by SACLANT at Greenwich from 3rd to 5th October.
- 3. However, they have informed me that they would adjust their arrangements if it was more convenient for Er. For Kohler and the majority of the Sub-Group to hold the meeting in the first week of October.

C. MEINE